

MEMORANDUM

DATE: May 20, 2020 FILE: FSTR

TO: Municipal Offices FROM: Vaughan Boles,

Program Coordinator

(204) 726-7068

SUBJECT: Deadline Extension to apply for the 2019 Farmland School Tax Rebate

Hello,

The Province of Manitoba has introduced temporary orders related to the state of emergency that had been previously issued.

A component of these orders has resulted in extending the deadline to apply for the 2019 Farmland School Tax Rebate to the earlier of Sept. 21, 2020, or the end of the state of emergency associated with COVID-19. The new deadline includes allowing for the payment of 2019 property and school taxes.

Applications must be <u>received by MASC</u> by the end of the day on Monday September 21, 2020. Should the deadline be altered by the end of the state of emergency, you will be advised.

If there are any questions, please give me a call.

Thank you.

Vb